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Submissions for publication 
may be edited for size, clar-
ity, and tone.  We reserve 
the right to reject submis-
sions deemed incompatible 
with the mission of 
this church. 

Dear Friends, 
 
 Prayer is a vital piece of 
our faith life. Prayer is a mo-
ment we take to talk to God, to 
ask for help, to express praise 
and thanksgiving, to connect 
with the divine. Prayer is some-
thing we should engage in eve-
ryday. It strengthens our faith, 
emboldens it, and puts in con-
tact with our creator. Each week 
during worship we ask for joys 
and concerns we might share 
together. The hope here is that 
people will take those names 
with them during the week and 
pray for them. Even if you don't 
know them, or recognize their 
name. We believe in prayer that 
reaches far beyond our limited 
circle and can being hope, heal-
ing, and help. 
 
 So that everyone is aware 
of our prayer list process, I 
wanted to remind you how 
prayers get on our prayer list 
and when they might come off. 
When someone asks for pray-
ers, for whatever it might be, I 
make note of it, and the next 
week send the prayers to Patty 
in this church office. If the 
prayer is for a member, then the 
name is added to our bulletin 
for two Sundays. Then it is tak-
en out of the bulletin and placed 
in the newsletter for two news-
letters. If the prayer is for some-
one outside of the church mem-
bership, then they are immedi-
ately added to the newsletter list 

TABLE TALK 

 Sunday, November 4th, we will 
have our next Table Talk after late 
worship.  
 
 Come join us for a simple lunch 
and good conversation about life and 
faith and spirituality. All are 
welcome. Sign up to bring a 
food item for the lunch  

(not the bulletin) for two newsletters. If 
you would like a prayer to remain on 
the bulletin or newsletter list longer, or 
if you want it removed sooner, all you 
have to do is let me know and we will 
adjust it.  
 
 If you have any questions about 
this process, or want to make a sugges-
tion for how we might make it better, 
please talk to me anytime. 
 
 Prayer is foundational to who we 
are as Christians. Prayer allows us to 
speak directly with God, to raise up 
concerns and questions, and it helps us 
stay focused in our faith. I hope you 
take the opportunity to write down the 
prayers listed on Sundays and pray for 
them all week. I hope you are praying 
for our elders and deacons as they seek 
to lead the church in God's purpose. I 
hope you are praying for me, that I 
might be the pastor this congregation 
needs. And I hope you are praying for 
your family, friends, and yourself; that 
God's constant, consistent presence 
might build you up everyday. 
 
God Bless, 
Mark 

mailto:merriamchristian@sbcglobal.net
http://www.merriamcc.org


MEALS ON WHEELS 

 
October 16:  Glen & Dixie Wheaton 
October 23:  Gary & Linda Ruffin 

“THE BREAD OF LIFE”  
     
 ñis it true that when one unintentionally 
sins, will God forgive him, but when he or she 
willfully sins, the Lord is angry with him?  If so, 
do I approach Him, to make it right again?ò 
 
 Hereôs the way Pat Robertson answered the 
young personôs question.  And I believe he an-
swered it very well.  Being a great man, I think, 
of integrity, a man that knows the Bible from A to 
Z, is able to share the truth of the Word of God 
without hesitationé 
 
 Dr. Robertson tells us that there are differ-
ent types of sins.  In fact, one of the meanings or 
interpretations of sin has to do with ñmissing the 
mark of trying to be like Him (God).  And of 
course, there are consequences as a result.  Then, 
there are transgressions, which have to do with 
knowingly breaking a commandment---willfully 
doing it.òé 
 
 He goes on to say, ñGod will forgive all of 
it IF you honestly confess ité. 
 
 However, IF you confess it and intend in 
your heart to do it again, you hinder your rela-
tionship with Jesus.  He goes on to say, ñBut I be-
lieve that IF you come humbly with sincere re-
morse, He will receive you and forgive you.ò 
 
 That word, ñSincereò is a great word of ex-
pression. Webster (dictionary) tells us that it 
means ñfree of dissimulation:  not hypocritical, 
but honest, a true work of art, a friend, without 
fault.òé 
 
 Every Christian should check out this pas-
sage in Matthew 7:21, where Jesus said:  ñNot 
everyone who says to Me, óLord, Lord,ò shall en-
ter the kingdom of heaven, but he who does the 
Will of My Father Who is in Heaven.ò 
 
 Notice in this article the ñIFS & Iôs.ò And 
God loves you because you and I are His Chil-
dren.  I Hope.  Donôt you?...Keep on looking up, 
but watch out for the pot holesé. 
 
Love Ya! 
Rex 

WORLD RELIGIONS CLASS 
 
 Starting Wednesday, October 3rd, at 6PM, 
we are going to offer a four-week-class on 
world religions here.  
 
 Each week, for four weeks, we will have a 
representative from another faith come talk to us 
about their faith, about the basic tenants and 
practices, and we will have a chance to ask 
questions, and learn more about them. The hope 
is to gain new understanding and insight into 
some of our neighbors faith, form new friend-
ships in our communities, and understand better 
what we believe, and why we believe it.  
 
 Anyone is welcome to attend and please 
invite friends or family who 
might enjoy the discussion. 
Please sign up outside the 
Church Office if you will be 
coming.  
Thanks! 

SOCIAL MEDIA/WEBSITE HELP 
 
 We are looking for volunteers who are fa-
miliar, and comfortable with, Social Media to 
help us with maximizing the church's social me-
dia presence.  
 
 This would include helping us with 
spreading our social media posts, exposing our 
social media to more people, and assisting in 
other areas, like building up our Google pres-
ence, etc.  
 
 If you might have an interest 
in helping with this, please talk to 
Allen Watts or Pastor Mark today. 



DIRECTORY UPDATE 
 
Welcome new member, Evelyn 
Eastwood to MCC.  Evelyn joined 
MCC on 8/12/18.  She worked for 
22 years with the youth of Overland Park Chris-
tian Church, but now is happy working with 
gardening & flowers.   Evelyn has 2 grand-
sons and 2 great granddaughters.  Please wel-
come Evelyn to our fellowship. 

ATTENTION SHOPPERS 
  
 We have a BUS going to New Song 
Christian Church on Oct. 25, for the area CWF/
DWM evening meeting.  Several other churches 
in our area will be joining us.  Sign up on the 
sign up sheet in the hall outside the office.  Bus 
will be at the church at 4:30 and leave at 4:45 as 
it is a long way to New Song.   Dinner will be 
$6.00 and I think the program is about the KC 
Zoo. We had a great trip last time we took a bus, 
and this should be a fun evening too.   
 
So sign up and join us.   
Thanks. 
Joyce Luke, 
CWF/DWM 

TALL OAKS GALA 
 

 HEAR YE!    
 HEAR YE!    
  HEAR YE!  

  
 Now is the time for Merriam Christian 
Church to support Tall Oaks by contributing to 
the Gala happening on Nov. 9th at Arrowhead 
Stadium.  There will be a table set up  at church 
on two Sundays, Oct. 28th and Nov. 4th for 
your convenience to donate.  Checks should be 
made out to ñTall Oaksò and make the note 
ñTall Oaks Gala Donationò.   Letôs try to outdo 
last year.  Thank you in advance for your sup-
port. 

DWM/CWF UPDATE 
 
 The executive board met October 4th, at 
9:30 AM.  The nominating committee an-
nounced, and the following ladies have agreed to 
serve in 2019.   
 
President:  Jackie Watts 
Treasurer:   Joyce Luke 
Secretary:   Nanette Ferguson 
Programs:   Pam Boyd 
Service:   Joyce Luke 
Funeral Meals:  Jackie Watts, Pam Boyd, Alice 
   Goff, & Maggie Howard 
Library: Alice Goff 
Sunshine: Alice Goff 
Regional Representative:  Joan Tarwater 
 
 You are always welcome at board business 
meetings and it is where we hear your voice. 
 
 Income and expenses for 2018 were re-
viewed and the following budget was adopted: 
 
World Outreach: $400.00 
DWM Materials & Yearbook: $150.00 
Programs: $400.00 
Service: $  20.00 
Tall Oaks: $400.00 
Sunshine: $  30.00 
Funeral Meals: $200.00 
NBA Home:  $200.00 
KCRM: $200.00 
 
 Group leaders need to review and update 
information in the 2018 booklet. 
 
 Sixteen women attended the study groups.  
Four cards were sent.  A menu and theme for the 
Christmas dinner were discussed and will be fi-
nalized in November. 
 
Anita Collins 
President 
 



Watch for the next Newsletter  
the week of October 27, 2018.  Sub-
missions for publication may be edited 
for size, clarity, and tone.  

OUR GANG CLUB 

         Next Meeting: 
         October  18th 

                               1:00-3:00 

REACH OUT TO THE CHURCH 
 
 Lets reach out to Jennifer Abbott and let 
her know we are thinking about her, praying for 
her, and miss her.  
 
Jennifer's address is:  
5115 Mansfield Lane 
Shawnee, KS 66203.  
 
Send her a letter or card this month 
and tell her we love her and hope to 
see her again. 

HELP FOR JAMES 
 

 Thanks for all who gave items for James 
(the man I'm job coaching).  The response has 
been GREAT.  He still could use a few items, 
such as a small chest of drawers and/or a dress-
er.  I posted a list on the bulletin board by the 
office door, if you are able and want to 
help. 
 
Francis Shafer  

GLORIA GRAHAM  
MEMORIAL FUND 

 
 A Memorial Fund has been set up in 
memory of Gloria Graham. 
 
 The family has requested it go to the 
Church General Fund, so make sure you write 
"Gloria Graham - General Fund" on the memo 
line of your check.   
 
 Gloria was a loyal long-time 
member of  MCC, and is missed. 

CORNUCOPIA COLLECTIONS  
COMING SOON! 

 
 We will begin collecting non-perishable 
food items to feed families from Merriam-Park 
and Crestview Elementary Schools for our an-
nual Thanksgiving Cornucopia soon.  
 
Here is what we are collecting each Sunday: 
Oct 14 - Canned Soup and Crackers 
Oct 21 - Peanut Butter and Jelly 
Oct 28 - Canned Veggies or Fruit 
Nov 4 - Spaghetti and Sauce 
Nov 11 - Cereal, Hot or Cold 
Nov 18 - Potatoes - bagged, boxed, or canned 
 
 Any other non-perishables you would 
like to donate are also welcomed. Folks are 
welcomed and encouraged to donate to Make-a-
Difference as well, and we use those funds to 
purchase extra food we need.  
 
 If you would like to help with vital minis-
try, talk to Carole Prentice and the Outreach 
Committee. 

BOO FOR BEARS 
 
 We are collecting Halloween candy for 
the annual Boo for Bears event at Merriam-Park 
Elementary. Bring your candy to church the 
next two Sundays. We also need volunteers to 
be at our table at the Boo for Bears 
event on October 18th, from 5PM-
8PM. If you can help, let Mark know.  
 
Thanks!  





Prayer List 
Calendar  

 
Sunday - October 14 
    8:30   Early Worship  
    9:30   Sunday School  
  10:45   Worship 
Monday - October 15 
    9:00-12:00 Finance-LIB 
    6:30   Sarah 
Tuesday - October 16 
  12:30   Esther 
    7:00   Scouts 
Wednesday - October 17 
    5:30-8:00 JCCB-LIB 
Thursday - October 18 
    1:00-3:00 Our Gang 
Friday - October  
    8:00-6:00 DS Bus Lines-CH 
Sunday - October 21 - ONE SERVICE 
      FALL, FUN, FELLOWSHIP 
    9:00   Sunday School  
  10:00   Worship 
Monday - October 22 
    9:00-12:00 Finance-LIB 
Tuesday - October 23 
    7:00   Scouts 
Friday - October 26 
   12:00  Newsletter Deadline                 

Those Needing Prayers:  Joe Myers, Evelyn 
Eastwood, Nanette Ferguson 
 
Requests for Family and Friends:  
Allen & Jackie Watts daughter-in-law, Jen Watts 
Connie Hennighôs granddaughter, Chelsea Inglet 
Lucy Walkerôs sister, Jenny 
Pastor Markôs mother, Gloria Willis 
Bev McDonaldôs sister, Margaret Rose 
Jeanne Bryantôs mother, Ruth 
Joyce Campbellôs son 
 
Praises: 
Bev McDonald, granddaughter, Selena, turned 3 
Sam & Deb Williams - newly married 
Jon & Rebecca Scwarz - newly married 

 
Those in Greif: 
Anita Minshew and family in the passing of her 
 Brother, Godfrey Bulger 
Roger Woebbeckeôs family on his passing 
Joseph Whippleôs family on his passing 
Joyce Holmbergôs family on his passing 

 
 

++++  
Names added to the prayer list will remain on the 
prayer list for one month. Let the office know if 
a prayer request needs to stay on the list for 
longer or shorter than one month.  

This Space 
For Rent 

 

As you can see, our Newsletter  has some space 
open  So, if you have information for the  
newsletter, please send it to Patty at  
merriamchristian@gmail.com.   

Thanks! 
 
 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL  

BUSINESS MEETING 

  
 Our Annual Congregational Meeting will be 
held immediately after both worship services on 
Sunday, October 28th.  
 
 Please plan on staying after worship that 
day to review our nominations for elders, deacons, 
and officers, as well as our 
proposed 2019 Budget.  


